CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Administrative Council Minutes October 18, 2021
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Mary Ferguson – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Ken Sharp – Trustees;  Gaylen Heaberlin & Joy Warner – Financial Secretary; Allison Lehn – Pastor Parish Relations & Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Bobbi Mesiter – Missions; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader;  Missy Shaver—Secretary
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:05 pm by Jeff Freel.  The meeting was held in person and ZOOM was available.  Pastor Dani opened the meeting with reading Chapter 13 from Mark and gave a prayer from a poem “Slow Work from God”.  Minutes from the August 2, 2021 meeting was emailed to all members. The minutes from August 2, 2021 were approved as presented.
Treasurer Report – Quick Book balance as of October 2021.  The “Profit and Loss Detail Report” was distributed to everyone to look and see what has been spent from the committees.  The Treasurer’s report was approved.
General Account       $52,155.81
Memorial Account    $10,663.40
Money Market           $26,231.17
Old Business – No Old Business.
New Business - No new Business.
Education – Met September 21, 2021.  Pie and cake auction went very well.  Had 31 items and made $3,250.  Rally day for WOW was September 8, 2021, had food, games and a small service.  Will be helping with the Altoona Business Night on October 21, 2021 and Trunk or Treat at Ivy on October 31, 2021 at 5:30-6:30pm.  Will be sponsoring a family for Christmas.  Christmas Program will be December 12, 2021 at 6 pm.  Will be helping with the Live Nativity on December 4, 2021.
Missions & Hospitality - Missions and Hospitality met September 21st. Only a few could attend this meeting so mostly it focused on idea generating for the winter months and some brief updates on Upcoming October events: the trick or treat nights at Living History Farms, Altoona Business Night, and the Trunk or Treat at Ivy. We also reviewed our mission drive for winter clothing in November and December and what organizations our gathered donations might benefit. Looking ahead to late Fall and onward we discussed ideas for Ivy centered community events such as board game night and adding activity events like wreath making. We continued our exploration of encouraging connection with our extended Ivy Community with Dani suggesting a "Random acts of Kindness" letter idea. Lastly, we discussed the Star Tree and Adopt a Family projects which are coming up soon. Our next meeting will be November 7th.
Worship – Committee met October 14, 2021.  Evan announced that the church has a new iPad, thanks to Jonathan Freel and Gaylen Heaberlin was able to get the church laptop fixed.  WOW is going well, but would like to see more individuals at the service.  Discussed offering those who do not or not able to go up to the table a communion cup prior to service.  Will work with the ushers.  Evan is going to schedule ushers for the rest of the year.  Blessing of the animals was Sunday, October 17, 2021 at 4:30 – 5:00 pm.  Discussed advent and will have the “Hanging of the Greens” November 27, 2021 around 10 am and expecting to have a 7pm and 11pm service for Christmas Eve.  The committee will have a trunk for the “Trunk or Treat” on October 31, 2021.
Memorials – Memorials have come in for George Sytsma and Kim Wilson.
Communications – Will meet October 24, 2021.  Hoping 2022 will be able to help promote more for the Council of Ministries.  Be consistent with a “Slow Work from God”.  Really would like to find a way to promote more for the committees.
Finance – The main focus of the Finance Committee for the past two months has been the fall fundraising drive. Our new Stewardship committee is making great progress securing speakers and Stewards, drafting letters and coming up with new ideas to make our fundraising drive more interesting and productive. The Finance Committee will host a breakfast for the congregation on the last Sunday of this month as a thank you for their continued support. At our September 14th meeting it was announced that a treasurer had been found. Chris Lehn has accepted the duties of that office. Thanks to Ken Pickering for his years of service, thanks to Chris for stepping up to take on those duties and thanks to the nominations committee for their work in securing a person to fill that important position. Gaylen has received notification that our 2nd Payroll Protection Plan Small Business Administration loan has been forgiven.
Thanks to Gaylen and Ken for their work on that project. As we begin the fourth quarter of 2021, we are running a little ahead of last year in income and a little less in overhead. Hopefully this will continue through the end of the year.
Financial Secretary – Joy Warner has emailed the 3rd quarter individual reports to members.  Gaylen Heaberlin passed out financial report as of 30 September 2021.  The 2022 budget was presented by the Finance Committee and the Administration Board members approved the 2022 budget.
Membership – Sharon Dolash passed away November 2020.  By reviewing the Breeze data base, the church is showing 212 members.
Nominations – We have met twice since our last Ad Council meeting, preparing for 2022. We have begun new nominations for committees and we planned a celebration fellowship time to give thanks for the leadership of Gaylen (Fin. Secretary) and Libby (Lay Member to AC). Both served for multiple decades and we are incredibly grateful for their service. We’ll celebrate with cake and a sharing of gratitude after church on October 24, 2021. Lastly, we discussed the possibilities of joining Trustees & Finance Committees together in the coming year to see if we could better use our time, energy, and resources. Pastor Dani plans to discuss this further with the two committees.

Pastor Parish Relations –   Had a meeting last month to fill out documents for Charge Conference.  Allison reported that Pastor Dani will continue to be our Pastor through 2022.  Need to make sure we are up to date with Safe Sanctuary.
Trustees – Ken Sharp reported that the propane tank was painted by Evan Fischer and him.  Don Hiatt and Ken Sharp trimmed trees.  Ken and Barb Sharp worked in the flower beds.  Had a note from somebody from the congregation had suggested to paint the lines in the parking lot.  The committee decided this project can wait.  The storm windows in the sanctuary needs worked on or maybe replaced.
UMW - Reported that there will be no Chili and Oyster Supper and Bazaar this year.  The next meeting will be Thursday, October 21, 2021.
UMYF – We have been gathering now online and in-person since September 15, 2021. So far, we’ve been studying what scripture says about the changing of seasons, how to implement sabbath, and considering how we find God on the internet. We’ve also enjoyed beginning to read stories every once in a while, from our new Bible “The Action Study Bible” which is a comic book reading of major scripture stories. 
UMM-   No report.
Lay Leader – Jason Ferguson would like to find out why some individual has not been seen at the church for a while and find out if there is anything we can do to bring them back.
Lay Member to Annual Conference - Based on your current reality, what are 3-5 Missional Priorities God is asking of your congregation at this time?
-Create more opportunities for children & youth ministries as well as supporting families, including Vacation Bible School which supports Heifer Project (an international ministry focused on supporting families). 
 -Continue encouraging food-focused ministries in our community. We feed one another at the first Sunday of each month; we host food & clothing drives; a small group of us share dinner every Wednesday night before worship; we tithe a portion of our incomes to the local food pantry; etc. 
 -Supporting efforts for growth in discipleship. Including adult Bible study, Wednesday night worship, Youth Group, Pastor's Book Club, seasonal Bible studies, Sunday School Vacation Bible School, etc.  
-Continue to respect and treat everyone who comes in our church building (or anyone we meet) with dignity. We pray that our actions show everyone that they are a child of God. 
Members at Large – No report.
Pastor   - Other than helping plan and execute worship on Sundays and Wednesdays, attending committees, and helping plan events, I’ve been busy the last few months with Charge Conference (which was on October 10, 2021), Circuit Ministry work, Pub Theology, visitations, one wedding in October 2021, a Simpson Youth Academy retreat in October, beginning Book Club again, supporting the Stewardship Campaign, returning to Worship on Wednesday, and so much more. From Oct. 25-27, I’ll be traveling to Kansas City to the Church of the Resurrection for a two-day conference for a Young-Clergy gathering & a Discussion about the Future of the United Methodist Church.
Pastoral Care: I’m still working on executing the Hospitality Team where multiple people reach out to one another and offer care to each other once a month. I have much of the support of the folks in our Missions & Hospitality working on inviting folks into a new ministry project we began early on in the pandemic called the Hospitality committee and many others. As I waited to hear responses from individuals in our community, I have begun reaching out and assigning individuals with one another. My hope is that care for one another will continue to spread and multiple as the winter months cause more loneliness.   At the Pet Blessing on October 17, 2021, we had 13 dogs, multiple cat pictures and pictures of pets that has passed.
Circuit Work: I met with the Circuit pastors from Des Moines in July, September, at Charge Conference in October, and will meet again with them on October 21. We now have identified a Lay Circuit Leader from Windsor Heights UMC who will begin the process of introducing circuit ministries to our laity at Centennial. I’m excited for circuit ministry to make its way further into our work as a church community.
Personal Updates: Erik and I traveled to Lincoln, NE in late September where I co-led a funeral service for Erik’s great-grandmother. We also traveled to Kansas City, MO for two days in October to visit family, friends, & attend a wedding. We are looking forward to our niece turning 1 on November 2 and cheering for the Huskers (or Hawkeyes?) in Lincoln the day after Thanksgiving!
Looking ahead: Advent & Christmas are soon! Here are our Nov-Dec. Plans so far:
Sat. Nov. 27: Hanging of the Greens at 10am
Sun. Nov. 28: First Sunday of Advent
Sat. Dec. 4: Live Nativity. 6-8p
Sun. Dec. 12: Christmas Program at 6pm
Wed. Dec. 22: Cookie Decorating at WOW (to have prepared to deliver after XMAS eve services)
Fri. Dec. 24: Christmas Eve services at 7p & 11p
Sun. Dec. 26: Christmas Carols & Hymns service

Meeting was adjourned at 9:07 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Next meeting December 13, 2021.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
